
26th November, 2021. 

The chairman 

isTEPup Foundation 

The Netherlands 

Dear Sir, 

ACADEMIC AND GENERAL UPDATE 

It is with pleasure that I write to you. I humbly apologize for the late reply to the mail you sent. I 

was in a critical period, having to finish with submission of some assignment and prepare for 

examination at the same time. I am relieved of the pressure now. 

I just completed the fourth year of the medical school on the 24th November, 2021. The 

examinations were fantastic one and I hope for the best of results. I did junior clerkship for 

surgery and medicine for the first six (6) months of this year. However, results will not reflect on 

my academic dashboard for medicine and surgery because they are cumulative until sixth year. I 

also did chemical and systemic pathology along with medicine and surgery junior clerkship. 

From the months of August to November (24th November, 2021), I did ophthalmology, 

Otorhinolaryngology, Anesthesiology, Radiology and psychiatry which I just finished the 

examination for them. Results for these five (5) courses and those for Chemical and systemic 

pathology will be made available to us by mid-December (this year).  

The entire eleven months’ period has been a stressful but rather interesting one. I spent the whole 

time in school due to the great demands and the volume of the medical school curriculum. It has 

been a terrific year. 

With life in general, I am doing great. Coping very well with the pressure from school while 

trying to maintain good physical and mental health.  

 With my bursary, I still have some amount in my school that could cater for my tuition for the 

fifth(5th) year and so I will not take tuition for isTEPup the next academic year just like I did not 

do for the last one. Hopefully, I will take it for the next year.  

I will send a copy of my results to you when it is made available.  

I am most grateful to you and all sponsors of isTEPup. I will do my best to be the best doctor to 

my immediate and far surroundings in the near future. 

Yours faithfully, 

PAUL KWOFIE 

 


